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Capital Area Health Alliance 
Capital Area Physician Experience (CAPE) 

June 22, 2017 
Forest Community Health Center, Lansing 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
Participants 
 
Sheri Clarke McLaren Greater Lansing 
Mary Anne Ford Consultant, Capital Area Health Alliance 
Barbara Hilborn Sparrow Health System 
Kathy Hollister Capital Area Health Alliance 
Angie Kemppainen Ingham County Medical Society 
Russ Kolski Ingham Community Health Centers 
Abbi Lynch Barry-Eaton District Health Department 
Alexee Rhodes Michigan Health Council 
Rachel Ruddock Michigan Center for Rural Health 
Makayla Smith McLaren Greater Lansing 
 
Discussion 
 
I. Call to Order and Introductions. Mary Anne Ford chaired the meeting and welcomed attendees. 
II. Approval of Minutes. The minutes from the meeting of May 25, 2017, were unanimously 

approved. 
III. Focus Groups:   

a. Residents:  Mary Anne Ford informed the group that AI Fusion has private space and 
availability for a focus group and dinner on July 20.  If this is acceptable, we can confirm the 
date with the restaurant and distribute invitations.  Mary Anne will send a note of invitation 
for the GME directors to share with potential attendees.  Potential Focus Group Discussion 
Topics were shared with the Committee and members offered several suggestions: 

i. Program Directors will be able to provide information needed to complete a profile 
of the participants. 

ii. Ask is there is anything they would do differently in identifying preferred residency 
locations and preparing to apply. 

iii. Add financial resources to question about priorities in choosing where to practice 
iv. Ask if their residency is a good fit for them. 

IV. Data on Retention from GME Programs.  Sheri Clarke shared information from McLaren Greater 
Lansing for 2016 and information from Sparrow/MSU for 2014 and 2015.  Committee members 
were enthused about having data  that is specific to our area and that could be used to identify 
progress in retention of residents.  The two data reports were different in format and content, 
and everyone agreed that it would be helpful to get the same content from everyone.  Items 
included in the McLaren 2016 report that committee members thought would be helpful 
included: 
a. Information about the residents who did not stay at the residency site.  This would include 

the number who remained in the referring area, the number who stayed in Michigan, but 
not in Greater Lansing and the number who left the state. 
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V. Details on the residents’ choices.  The list from McLaren offers a glimpse into competing 
communities in Michigan and provides some hints about the priorities and interests that might 
have driven their decisions. 

VI. Benefits of Greater Lansing.  CAHA will be working on a draft for review in September. 
VII. Next CAPE Meeting:   

a. There will be no meeting in July or August. 
b. Our next meeting will be September 14, and will be held on the 2nd Thursday of each month 

moving forward. 

 

 
 
 










